
"Many who believe themselves to be holy do not recognize that their
tabernacles are pitched in the house of darkness; they need to take up
their tents and walk away." (Chris Halvorson, and see KJV Pro:14.11)

Consider the following: "'There is a way that seems right to a man, but
the end thereof is death.'  It is altogether possible to fall victim to
the peaceful deception of pleasant adjustment to the paths of sin and
death." (TUB 139:12.5)  [The Bible quote is from KJV Pro:14.12 (with the
word "that" as used in Pro:16.25).]  The path from being born again to
being born again, again, is fraught with grave danger: "Man's greatest
spiritual jeopardy consists in partial progress, the predicament of
unfinished growth: forsaking the evolutionary religions of fear without
immediately grasping the revelatory religion of love." (TUB 99:4.8)

Upon proclaiming the advent of the Father's kingdom to the twelve, Jesus
said: "But for you, my children, and for all others who would follow you
into this kingdom, there is set a severe test.  Faith alone will pass
you through its portals, but you must bring forth the fruits of my
Father's spirit if you would continue to ascend in the progressive life
of the divine fellowship.  Verily, verily, I say to you, not every one
who says, 'Lord, Lord', shall enter the kingdom of heaven; but rather he
who does the will of my Father who is in heaven." (TUB 140:1.4)  And in
further warning, he said: "In the great day of the kingdom judgment,
many will say to me, 'Did we not prophesy in your name and by your name
do many wonderful works?'  But I will be compelled to say to them, 'I
never knew you; depart from me you who are false teachers.'  But every
one who hears this charge and sincerely executes his commission to
represent me before men even as I have represented my Father to you,
shall find an abundant entrance into my service and into the kingdom of
the heavenly Father." (TUB 140:3.20)  [Note the parallel of these two
paragraphs from The Urantia Book to KJV Mat:7.21-23 in the Bible.]

Jesus' warning in his last temple discourse, I commend to you: "And when
you do once reject this revelation of God to man, the kingdom of heaven
shall be given to other peoples, to those who will receive it with joy
and gladness.  In the name of the Father who sent me, I solemnly warn
you that you are about to lose your position in the world as the
standard-bearers of eternal truth and the custodians of the divine law.
I am just now offering you your last chance to come forward and repent,
to signify your intention to seek God with all your hearts and to enter,
like little children and by sincere faith, into the security and
salvation of the kingdom of heaven." (TUB 175:1.6)  "Choose you this day
whom you will serve; as for me and my house, we will serve the Lord."
(see KJV Jos:24.15 and TUB 153:2.5)  [Chris Halvorson, my declaration]


